Suggested Form of Wording for Parents:

Consultation on changes to admission arrangements for community and voluntary controlled schools 2015
Surrey County Council is consulting on the proposed changes to admission arrangements for some community and voluntary controlled schools from September 2015. Full details of the consultation and the changes being proposed are available at www.surreysays.co.uk.

What are the proposed changes?

The changes being proposed are as follows:

1. Auriol Junior School – introduction of a feeder link for children attending The Mead Infant School.
2. Reigate Priory – introduction of tiered criteria so that siblings and other children who have Reigate Priory as their nearest school will be given priority ahead of those who do not.
3. St Ann’s Heath Junior School – introduction of a feeder link for children attending Meadowcroft Infant School and a reciprocal sibling link between these two schools.
4. Thames Ditton Infant and Thames Ditton Junior schools – introduction of a reciprocal sibling link between these two schools.
5. Nursery criteria - introduction of admission criteria for two year olds. 

6. Changes to published admission numbers – decrease to the published admission number for the following schools: 

The Dawnay – decrease in Junior PAN from 30 to 15

North Downs Primary – decrease in Reception PAN from 64 to 60
7. Changes to the schools which will be considered to admit local children when assessing nearest school for community and voluntary controlled schools – 
· Bishop Wand Church of England School, Saint Ignatius Roman Catholic Primary School and St Andrew’s Catholic Secondary School to be added to the list of own admission authority schools which will be considered to admit local children. 
· Camelsdale Primary School to be added to the list of out of County schools which will not be considered to admit local children. 
How can I respond to the consultation?

The consultation on these proposed changes will run from Monday 25 November 2013 to Monday 20 January 2014. If you would like to take part please complete an online response form at www.surreysays.co.uk. Alternatively if you would prefer to respond on a paper form, please telephone the Surrey Schools and Childcare Service on 0300 200 1004 to request a copy. Please note that only response forms which are fully completed with the respondents name and address will be accepted. 

What happens next?

After the closing date, responses will be collated and presented to the County Council's decision making Cabinet on 25 February 2014. Its decision will then need to be ratified by the full County Council on 18 March 2014. Once determined the final admission arrangements will be placed on Surrey's website at www.surreycc.gov.uk/admissions.  
